
Rhode Island Integrated Care Initiative 
Summary of Changes to the Three-Way Contract 

 
The three-way contract was re-executed on July 1, 2023, with the following changes: 
 

• Updated requirements to clarify that re-assessments following a hospitalization are not required 
for enrollees receiving self-directed care (2.6.2.4.4).   
 

• Updated the new demonstration end date to December 31, 2025 (4.1.2.1) and applicable 
provisions throughout (e.g., savings percentages and quality withhold measures for 
Demonstration Years 8 and 9) (4.2.3.1, 4.4.7.6). 
 

• Updated the terms of the medical loss ratio (MLR) to extend the target MLR and the applicable 
provisions for remittance for Demonstration Years 8 and 9 (4.3.2.1, 4.3.2.2). 

 
• Updated contract renewal timeframes consistent with the updated scheduled end date (5.9.1.). 

 
• Amended Appendix A to reflect changes to covered Medicaid services (adding Doula Services 

and removing Respite as a Preventive Service).  
 

• Added a new Appendix L – Additional Medicare Waivers to account for Medicare Advantage 
marketing guidance being codified into regulation and state guidance deviating in certain 
aspects since the start of the demonstration when the MA guidance was sub-regulatory. 
 

• Added a new Appendix L – Additional Medicare Waivers to allow communication with 
beneficiaries earlier than 90 days until the end of the demonstration, and tailoring the 
notification for the MMP to use at the end of the demonstration if members are staying with 
the same plan sponsor. 
 

• Added a new Appendix L – Additional Medicare Waivers to allow the movement of MMP 
members to an affiliated D-SNP, dependent on the demonstration transition. 




